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Attributes of an Effective Corrective Action Program 
 

A.  Policies, Programs, and Procedures 
 
The licensee describes the Corrective Action Program (CAP) expectations, requirements and 
implementation processes in policies, programs and/or procedures that apply to and are 
uniformly implemented across the licensees’ organization and licensed operations.   
 
The CAP policies, programs and/or procedures ensure that: 
 
1.  Managers, supervisors and staff are informed and aware of their roles and responsibilities 
regarding the CAP. 
 
2.  Employees are encouraged to identify and report safety and security issues and are aware 
and assured that they can report issues without fear of retaliation or discrimination. 
 
3. Management is periodically informed of the status of CAP information, including the status of 
corrective actions. 
 
4.  The CAP is adequately resourced and managed so that effective corrective actions that 
prevent the recurrence of issues or the occurrence of similar issues are developed and timely 
implemented in accordance with a specified evaluation and resolution process that can include 
a graded approach based on the issues significance.  
 
5.  The CAP procedures describe the process for the timely and appropriate identification and 
reporting of safety and security issues, including regulatory compliance issues, and the 
documentation, tracking, trending, assessment for significance, evaluation and investigation to 
identify causal factors, including root causes and contributing factors, of these issues.  The CAP 
procedures also describe the process for corrective action development, tracking, trending, 
implementation and assessment for completeness and effectiveness.  CAP procedures are 
issued and managed as required by the procedure control program. 
 
6. The licensee conducts periodic, independent assessments of the CAPs overall effectiveness 
and uses the results of this assessment to improve its implementation of the CAP. 
 
B.  Identification, Reporting and Documentation of Safety and Security Issues 
 
Licensee staff, supervisors, and managers routinely recognize and promptly report safety and 
security issues in a manner that supports the timely and effective assessment of the issues.  
CAP related information is appropriately documented and retained for reference to support the 
communication, tracking and trending of information. 
 
The CAP policies, programs and/or procedures ensure that: 
 
1.  Employees are informed and aware of the requirement to identify and report safety and 
security issues, including regulatory compliance issues, related to a variety topics and areas 
including human performance, facility and equipment conditions, programs and procedures, 
administrative and regulatory limit exceedances, and similar activities or conditions that have 
potential or actual safety and security consequences.  
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2.  Safety and security issues reported for review and evaluation in the CAP include issues 
identified from a variety of sources such as personal observation and experience, licensee 
audits and self-assessments, safety committees, licensee events and unusual occurrence 
reports, IROFS failures, maintenance tests and surveillances, quality assurance program 
assessments, near misses, NRC-identified issues, NRC and industry operating experience, and 
other relevant sources. 

 
3.  Employees are able to report safety and security issues by several methods, such as verbal, 
hand-written or electronic methods.  Each reporting method promotes the collection and 
documentation of the type and quantity of information necessary to assess the issue’s 
significance and support the follow-up of the issue as part of the causal factors evaluation. The 
CAP reporting procedure also includes a means of making anonymous reports of safety and 
security issues. 

 
4.  The procedures that describe the methods of reporting safety and security issues are 
comprehensive, readily available, easily understood and clearly define what issues should be 
reported and how to report them,.  The CAP procedures emphasize the reporting of issues at 
the lowest level and as soon as possible to ensure the resolution of the issues before they result 
in more significant problems. 

 
5.  Reported safety and security issues and the relevant information such as information 
associated with the facts and circumstances related to the issue, the assessment of its 
significance, immediate response actions, causal factor evaluation method and results, 
corrective action determination and implementation, and confirmation of the completeness and 
effectiveness of the corrective action are appropriately documented.  The documentation 
method provides for the tracking of issues such as significance, status, elapsed time since first 
reported, individuals responsible for follow-up, causal factor analysis, and corrective action 
determination and implementation.  The documentation process also provides for the trending of 
the issues such as their origin, scope, nature, significance and number, timeliness of resolution, 
and number and nature of corrective actions. 

 
6.  The CAP reporting and documentation process procedures provide for the communication of 
information regarding the safety and security issues, to include the status of resolution and 
implementation of corrective actions, to those responsible for the effective implementation of the 
CAP, to organizations and individuals affected by the issues, including the individual who initially 
reported the issues, and those within the organization responsible for assessing and correcting 
the issues. 
 
C. Significance Assessment and Causal Evaluation of Safety and Security Issues 
 
The licensees’ assessment of the actual and potential significance of issues enables it to 
appropriately apply its graded risk approach, based on the issues significance, to the timing and 
scope of response to the issues, including the depth and detail of the causal evaluation.  The 
licensees’ application of its causal evaluation process routinely enables it to adequately identify 
issue causes related to all issues and the contributing factors and root causes of the issues of 
greatest significance.  
 
The CAP policies, programs and/or procedures ensure that: 
 
1.  After the report of a safety or security issue, an initial assessment of the actual or potential 
significance of the issue is performed to determine if immediate corrective action is warranted to 
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prevent or mitigate an actual or potential unacceptable consequence.  The issue is also 
evaluated to determine if NRC regulations as described in 10 CFR Parts, 20, 21, 30, 40, 70,76 
or other relevant parts, or the license require that the issue be reported to the NRC or the NRC 
must be otherwise notified of the issue, or a related condition, fact or circumstance.  The 
necessity to report or otherwise notify the NRC of an issue or a related condition, fact or 
circumstance should continue to be considered as the issue significance assessment and 
causal evaluation progresses. 

  
2.  The significance assessment procedure describes how to assess the safety or security 
issues significance, assign a significance category or level to the issue, assign the level and 
priority of the response required to follow-up and evaluate the causes of the issue, and 
document the significance determination results in the CAP document system.  A graded risk 
significance determination approach may be implemented to identify issues with a more direct, 
significant health, safety or security impact on the public, workers or the environment to ensure 
these issues are assigned the highest significance category or level and associated response, 
including the depth and detail of the causal evaluation and corrective actions.  For those issues 
assigned the lowest significance category or level, the focus may be on correcting the 
immediate or most apparent cause based upon the known facts related to the issue without 
conducting an in depth causal evaluation and root cause determination.  A more formal causal 
evaluation is performed to identify the causal factors and root causes of the more significant 
safety and security issues.  
 
3.  The significance of an issue is reassessed and amended if the information collected during 
the follow-up and causal evaluation indicates that the initial significance designation was not 
appropriate. 

 
4.  The formal causal evaluation for the more safety significant safety and security issues begins 
as soon as possible to preserve evidence and data and to reduce the deterioration or loss of 
information.  The formal causal evaluation procedures ensure that individuals who perform 
causal evaluations have the technical experience and qualifications necessary to evaluate the 
safety and security issues and identify the causal factors and root causes of the issues; that 
information and evidence collected to establish the facts associated with the issues is analyzed 
and validated for accuracy; staff performing the evaluations are capable and able to identify the 
causal factors that contributed to the issues and the issues root causes such that, if corrected, 
will prevent the issues recurrence; and the relevant information, evidence, and the causal 
factors and root causes is documented in the CAP document system and preserved for future 
reference as appropriate. 

 
5.  The formal causal evaluation process implemented for the more significant safety and 
security issues includes an evaluation of the relevance of the safety and security issues and 
their causes to other areas of the facility.  These additional evaluations should include an 
evaluation of the extent-of-condition, extent-of-cause, or other generic implication evaluations as 
deemed appropriate by the graded risk significance process and the circumstances of the issue. 
 
D. Development and Implementation of Corrective Actions for Each Issue 
 
The licensees’ identification and implementation of corrective actions is timely and routinely 
effective in preventing the recurrence of the same issue or the occurrence of similar safety and 
security issues, and is most effective in preventing the recurrence of issues of the greatest 
significance. 
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The CAP policies, programs and/or procedures ensure that: 
 
1.  Corrective actions are developed, prioritized, approved, tracked, and completed in a timely 
manner, to effectively resolve and prevent recurrence of each safety and security issue, 
commensurate with the significance of the issues, as determined by the graded risk significance 
process and the corrective actions complexity.  Corrective actions specifically address the 
contributing factors and/or root causes identified from the causal evaluation determination. 

 
2.  The efficacy of each corrective action is verified; its applicability to other processes, 
operations and areas of the facility is assessed to prevent the occurrence of the same or similar 
issues; and its impact on other facilities, operations, equipment and personnel is assessed to 
ensure the corrective action does not result in an undesired consequence. 

 
3.  Corrective actions are achievable, measurable, and closeable.  Individuals are assigned the 
responsibility for the corrective actions implementation, and establishing a schedule for 
initiating, completing and implementing each corrective action.  If a corrective action will take an 
extended period of time, interim, compensatory measures are developed to reduce the 
probability of recurrence or mitigate the consequence of the safety or security issue should it 
recur. 

 
4.  Management receives periodic briefings and/or reports on the status of corrective actions.  
Information on the status of the corrective actions for the more significant safety and security 
issues that require numerous, complex and/or long term corrective actions is provided on a 
frequent basis to allow management to make adjustments to resources to ensure these issues 
are timely and appropriately corrected. 

 
5.  A clear and comprehensive description of each corrective action is recorded in the CAP 
document system and this information is used to track and trend corrective action status, 
completion and effectiveness.  The corrective action tracking process provides readily 
accessible information to support the appraisal, analysis and reporting of the status of corrective 
actions. 

 
E. Assessment of Corrective Action and Program Effectiveness 
 
The licensees’ implementation of its CAP results in the identification and implementation of 
effective corrective actions and the recognition and resolution of ineffective corrective actions.  
The licensee implements a CAP assessment process that enables it to identify and correct CAP 
performance issues that reduce CAP effectiveness in the identification, reporting, assessment 
and correction of safety and security issues and the prevention of the recurrence of the same 
issues or occurrence of similar issues. 
 
The CAP policies, programs and/or procedures ensure that: 
 
1.  When a corrective action has been fully implemented, the completion of the corrective action 
is verified and its effectiveness in successfully resolving all apparent contributing and root 
causes and preventing recurrence of the associated safety or security issue is assessed.  The 
nature and scope of the corrective action effectiveness assessment may be determined by a 
graded approach based on the complexity and significance of the safety or security issue and 
corrective actions.  If a corrective action was determined to be ineffective, the causal factors 
analysis is reassessed and additional corrective actions necessary to successfully resolve the 
issue and prevent recurrence are identified and implemented.  The reasons the original causal 
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factor evaluation or corrective action determination process failed to identify and implement an 
effective corrective action are determined and the processes should be amended to improve 
their performance as indicated by the results of this assessment. 

 
2.  Identified safety and security issues and their associated causes, corrective actions, and 
other relevant information are tracked and trended to assist in the identification of repeat 
occurrences, generic issues and CAP problems, such as corrective action determination and 
implementation timeliness, that impact its effectiveness.  The trending process should be 
applied at the lowest level to identify trends that may lead to more serious safety and security 
issues.  The trend data is periodically reviewed, analyzed, and summarized in a report, and 
disseminated throughout the organization as deemed appropriate to assist in review and follow-
up.  The issue and its resolution is documented in the CAP document system and trended so 
that similar problems are recognized and additional corrective actions are identified and 
implemented to prevent recurrence.   

 
3.  Assessments of the CAP effectiveness in identifying and documenting safety and security 
issues, assessing the significance of safety and security issues, responding to the issues and 
conducting follow-up and causal factors evaluations, developing and implementing corrective 
actions, confirming completion and assessing the effectiveness of corrective actions, and 
tracking and trending the information contained in the CAP document system to ensure the 
overall effectiveness of the CAP are performed.  A formal assessment process that describes 
the CAP elements and processes to be assessed and has clearly defined acceptance criteria for 
determining effectiveness of the elements and processes reviewed should be established.  
Routine CAP effectiveness assessments may be performed using properly qualified staff within 
the CAP organization; however, periodically, an independent assessment performed by 
individuals who are not a part of the local organization should be performed.  The licensee will 
take action to ensure the timely and effective correction of CAP issues identified by these 
routine and periodic assessments that impact the programs ability to prevent recurrence of 
safety and security issues. 
 
 



<<
  /ASCII85EncodePages false
  /AllowTransparency false
  /AutoPositionEPSFiles true
  /AutoRotatePages /PageByPage
  /Binding /Left
  /CalGrayProfile (None)
  /CalRGBProfile (sRGB IEC61966-2.1)
  /CalCMYKProfile (U.S. Web Coated \050SWOP\051 v2)
  /sRGBProfile (sRGB IEC61966-2.1)
  /CannotEmbedFontPolicy /Warning
  /CompatibilityLevel 1.4
  /CompressObjects /Tags
  /CompressPages true
  /ConvertImagesToIndexed true
  /PassThroughJPEGImages true
  /CreateJDFFile false
  /CreateJobTicket true
  /DefaultRenderingIntent /Default
  /DetectBlends true
  /DetectCurves 0.1000
  /ColorConversionStrategy /UseDeviceIndependentColor
  /DoThumbnails false
  /EmbedAllFonts true
  /EmbedOpenType false
  /ParseICCProfilesInComments true
  /EmbedJobOptions true
  /DSCReportingLevel 0
  /EmitDSCWarnings false
  /EndPage -1
  /ImageMemory 1048576
  /LockDistillerParams false
  /MaxSubsetPct 100
  /Optimize true
  /OPM 1
  /ParseDSCComments true
  /ParseDSCCommentsForDocInfo true
  /PreserveCopyPage true
  /PreserveDICMYKValues true
  /PreserveEPSInfo true
  /PreserveFlatness true
  /PreserveHalftoneInfo false
  /PreserveOPIComments true
  /PreserveOverprintSettings true
  /StartPage 1
  /SubsetFonts true
  /TransferFunctionInfo /Preserve
  /UCRandBGInfo /Preserve
  /UsePrologue false
  /ColorSettingsFile ()
  /AlwaysEmbed [ true
  ]
  /NeverEmbed [ true
  ]
  /AntiAliasColorImages false
  /CropColorImages true
  /ColorImageMinResolution 150
  /ColorImageMinResolutionPolicy /OK
  /DownsampleColorImages false
  /ColorImageDownsampleType /Bicubic
  /ColorImageResolution 150
  /ColorImageDepth 8
  /ColorImageMinDownsampleDepth 1
  /ColorImageDownsampleThreshold 1.50000
  /EncodeColorImages true
  /ColorImageFilter /FlateEncode
  /AutoFilterColorImages false
  /ColorImageAutoFilterStrategy /JPEG
  /ColorACSImageDict <<
    /QFactor 0.76
    /HSamples [2 1 1 2] /VSamples [2 1 1 2]
  >>
  /ColorImageDict <<
    /QFactor 0.76
    /HSamples [2 1 1 2] /VSamples [2 1 1 2]
  >>
  /JPEG2000ColorACSImageDict <<
    /TileWidth 256
    /TileHeight 256
    /Quality 15
  >>
  /JPEG2000ColorImageDict <<
    /TileWidth 256
    /TileHeight 256
    /Quality 15
  >>
  /AntiAliasGrayImages false
  /CropGrayImages true
  /GrayImageMinResolution 150
  /GrayImageMinResolutionPolicy /OK
  /DownsampleGrayImages false
  /GrayImageDownsampleType /Bicubic
  /GrayImageResolution 150
  /GrayImageDepth 8
  /GrayImageMinDownsampleDepth 2
  /GrayImageDownsampleThreshold 1.50000
  /EncodeGrayImages true
  /GrayImageFilter /FlateEncode
  /AutoFilterGrayImages false
  /GrayImageAutoFilterStrategy /JPEG
  /GrayACSImageDict <<
    /QFactor 0.76
    /HSamples [2 1 1 2] /VSamples [2 1 1 2]
  >>
  /GrayImageDict <<
    /QFactor 0.76
    /HSamples [2 1 1 2] /VSamples [2 1 1 2]
  >>
  /JPEG2000GrayACSImageDict <<
    /TileWidth 256
    /TileHeight 256
    /Quality 15
  >>
  /JPEG2000GrayImageDict <<
    /TileWidth 256
    /TileHeight 256
    /Quality 15
  >>
  /AntiAliasMonoImages false
  /CropMonoImages true
  /MonoImageMinResolution 1200
  /MonoImageMinResolutionPolicy /OK
  /DownsampleMonoImages false
  /MonoImageDownsampleType /Bicubic
  /MonoImageResolution 1200
  /MonoImageDepth -1
  /MonoImageDownsampleThreshold 1.50000
  /EncodeMonoImages false
  /MonoImageFilter /CCITTFaxEncode
  /MonoImageDict <<
    /K -1
  >>
  /AllowPSXObjects false
  /CheckCompliance [
    /None
  ]
  /PDFX1aCheck false
  /PDFX3Check false
  /PDFXCompliantPDFOnly false
  /PDFXNoTrimBoxError true
  /PDFXTrimBoxToMediaBoxOffset [
    0.00000
    0.00000
    0.00000
    0.00000
  ]
  /PDFXSetBleedBoxToMediaBox true
  /PDFXBleedBoxToTrimBoxOffset [
    0.00000
    0.00000
    0.00000
    0.00000
  ]
  /PDFXOutputIntentProfile (None)
  /PDFXOutputConditionIdentifier ()
  /PDFXOutputCondition ()
  /PDFXRegistryName ()
  /PDFXTrapped /False

  /Description <<
    /CHS <FEFF4f7f75288fd94e9b8bbe5b9a521b5efa7684002000410064006f006200650020005000440046002065876863900275284e8e55464e1a65876863768467e5770b548c62535370300260a853ef4ee54f7f75280020004100630072006f0062006100740020548c002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e003000204ee553ca66f49ad87248672c676562535f00521b5efa768400200050004400460020658768633002>
    /CHT <FEFF4f7f752890194e9b8a2d7f6e5efa7acb7684002000410064006f006200650020005000440046002065874ef69069752865bc666e901a554652d965874ef6768467e5770b548c52175370300260a853ef4ee54f7f75280020004100630072006f0062006100740020548c002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e003000204ee553ca66f49ad87248672c4f86958b555f5df25efa7acb76840020005000440046002065874ef63002>
    /DAN <>
    /DEU <>
    /ESP <>
    /FRA <>
    /ITA (Utilizzare queste impostazioni per creare documenti Adobe PDF adatti per visualizzare e stampare documenti aziendali in modo affidabile. I documenti PDF creati possono essere aperti con Acrobat e Adobe Reader 5.0 e versioni successive.)
    /JPN <>
    /KOR <FEFFc7740020c124c815c7440020c0acc6a9d558c5ec0020be44c988b2c8c2a40020bb38c11cb97c0020c548c815c801c73cb85c0020bcf4ace00020c778c1c4d558b2940020b3700020ac00c7a50020c801d569d55c002000410064006f0062006500200050004400460020bb38c11cb97c0020c791c131d569b2c8b2e4002e0020c774b807ac8c0020c791c131b41c00200050004400460020bb38c11cb2940020004100630072006f0062006100740020bc0f002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e00300020c774c0c1c5d0c11c0020c5f40020c2180020c788c2b5b2c8b2e4002e>
    /NLD (Gebruik deze instellingen om Adobe PDF-documenten te maken waarmee zakelijke documenten betrouwbaar kunnen worden weergegeven en afgedrukt. De gemaakte PDF-documenten kunnen worden geopend met Acrobat en Adobe Reader 5.0 en hoger.)
    /NOR <>
    /PTB <>
    /SUO <>
    /SVE <>
    /ENU (Use these settings to create Adobe PDF documents suitable for reliable viewing and printing of business documents.  Created PDF documents can be opened with Acrobat and Adobe Reader 5.0 and later.)
  >>
>> setdistillerparams
<<
  /HWResolution [300 300]
  /PageSize [612.000 792.000]
>> setpagedevice


